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This is an email template the community can use to contact their local elected officials about the negative impacts of the Sanderling housing development on the Bolivar Flats Shorebird Sanctuary.


SUBJECT: The Bolivar Flats Shorebird Sanctuary is at risk

To whom it may concern,

I am writing to express my dismay in the Sanderling housing development, which plans to develop 52-acres of land including 0.72-acre of non-tidal wetlands adjacent to Houston Audubon's Bolivar Flats Shorebird Sanctuary in Port Bolivar, Texas. This globally important bird area is a critical habitat for the federally-protected Black Rail, Piping Plover, Red Knot, and many other species, and is visited by thousands of birdwatchers each year due to the large numbers of wintering, migrating, and breeding shorebirds found there.

The sanctuary becomes more important for birds each year as coastal development and recreational beach use diminishes this critical wetland habitat. Allowing a development in such close proximity to the sanctuary will damage the habitat for wildlife and reduce eco-tourism dollars coming to Galveston County. It is crucial to protect this globally important habitat and help birds thrive.

The housing development adjacent to Bolivar Flats Shorebird Sanctuary will:

· Alter the natural hydrological cycles of the wetlands and contaminate the water with harmful chemicals and stormwater runoff.
· Storm water runoff from the proposed development will flow into nearby wetlands, which may contain harmful chemicals that can decrease wetland productivity. Development of buildings and pavement will alter the natural  hydrological cycles of the area, and replacing natural wetlands with man-made wetlands is not an equal exchange.

· Increase traffic and noise that disturbs birds and wildlife, alters their behavior, and deters them from visiting the area for life-sustaining activities.
· The development is in close proximity to a known breeding population of federally threatened Black Rails and could negatively affect thousands of birds that rely on Bolivar Flats throughout the year for wintering, migrating, and breeding.

· Reduce important eco-tourism dollars to the area.
· According to Texas Parks & Wildlife, Texas draws roughly 2.2 million bird watchers a year, generating around $1.8 billion in economic impact.

I am requesting that the Galveston County Commissioner’s Court conduct a more thorough review of coastal development applications in the future and hope you will consider the negative environmental impacts these types of developments can have on the critical bird habitat of the Bolivar Flats Shorebird Sanctuary. Please visit houstonaudubon.org/sanctuaries/bolivar-flats to learn more about this development and its impacts.

Thank you for your time and consideration. 
